
Transmitted Via US. h.Pail 

August 16,2002 

Mr. Bryan Olson 
EPA Project Coordinator 
U.S. Environmenlal Protection Agency 
EPA New England 
One Congress Street, Suite 1100 
Boston, Massachusetts 021 14-2023 

Re: GE-PittsfieldntIousatonic River Site 
Unkamet Brook Area (GECD170) 
EPA Approval of Proposed Soil Investigations to Support Facility Upgrade Project 

Dear Mr. Olson: 

In a letter dated August 8, 2002, the General Electric Company (GE) submitted a proposal to the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for the performance of soil investigations within the Unkamet 
Brook Area at GE's Pittsfield, Massachusetts facility. The proposed activities were identified to support a 
facility upgrade project (involving renovation of existing access areas) to be undertaken by GE Plastics in 
the next several weeks. 

The contents of the August 8, 2002 letter were discussed at an August 14, 2002 technical meeting in 
Piftsf eld, at which time EPA provided verbal approval of the proposed activities. With that approval, GE 
will proceed with the investigation activities. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or comments. 

Sincerely, 

VManager-~acilities & Browfields Programs 



Mr. Bryan Olson 
Aupst 16,2002 
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cc: Tim Conway, EPA 
Holly Inglis, EPA 
Michael Nalipinski, EPA 
Rose Howell, EPA 
K.C. Mitkevicius, USACE 
Dawn Jarnros, Weston 
Susan Steenstrup, MDEP 
Alan Weinberg, MDEP 
Robert Bell, MDEP 
Thomas Angus, MDEP 
Susan Keydel, MDEP 
Nancy E. Harper, MA AG 
Dale Young, MA EOEA 
Mayor Sara Hathaway, City of Pittsfield 
Richard Scapin, Chair, Piasfield City Council 
Pittsfield Department of Health 
Jeffkey Bernstein, Bernstein, Cushner & Kimmel 
Theresa Bowers, Gradient 
Michael Carroll, GE 
Rod McLaren, Esq., GE 
Andrew T. Silfer, GE 
Steven Urschel, GE Plastics 
Keith Dodge, GE Plastics 
James Nuss, BBL 
James Bieke, Esq., Shea & Gardner 
Public Information Repositories 
GE Internal Repository 


